

NEVADA IRRIGATION DISTRICT

1036 W. Main Street, Grass Valley, CA 95945-5424 (530) 273-6185 ~ Fax: (530) 477-2646 ~ www.nidwater.com

August 13, 2019

Re: Combie Phase I Canal and Bear River Siphon Replacement Project – FATR #6746

Dear Property Owner:

The District is currently constructing the new pipeline to replace the existing Combie Phase I Canal, as shown on the attached map. As stated in the approved Mitigated Negative Declaration adopted by the Board of Directors as part of the California Environmental Quality Act (CEQA), the District will be installing raw water service connections along the new pipeline. The District will be holding a public meeting on August 27, 2019 at 6:00 pm at the District's main headquarters located at 1036 W. Main Street in Grass Valley to discuss the potential locations of these service connections.

Since the pipeline is being constructed within existing easements on private property, the service connections will also be located within the District's easements on private property. Individuals interested in receiving service that requires easements across private property to access the service connection must obtain those easements from the private property owners. It is the responsibility of the individuals seeking access to the pipeline to obtain the necessary easements. The District will not intervene on behalf of any individual regarding easements for accessing the pipeline.

If you have any questions, please contact me at 530-271-6866 or email me at roderick@nidwater.com. You may direct any correspondence to my attention at the above address.

Sincerely,

Doug Roderick, P.E. Senior Engineer